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Thursday  

30 July, 2015 
 

Whole School  
Assembly 
Mondayôs 
2:40pm 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Over the past 3 weeks I have been building an understanding of Eltham Primary Schoolôs students, staff and  
parents. This has included meeting each staff member individually for a 30 minute conversation and meeting 
parents individually and at the Friday óMeet and Greetô. I continue to expand my knowledge of each student on 
a daily basis. At our staff meetings we have remained solution focused while identifying ówhatôs working wellô 
and óquick winsô we can implement immediately.  We endeavour to maintain an understanding that changes to 
teaching and learning, curriculum and assessment practices will be formulated through our School Review and 
resulting 4 year Strategic Plan.  I would also like to give all parents an opportunity to identify ówhatôs working 
wellô and contribute ideas about how we can strengthen our partnership including communication between 
each other. To enable all parents to have input, I will be sending out a link to an online survey in next weekôs 
newsletter. I will also be attending OSHC between Thursday 6th August to Wednesday 12th August between 
4:30pm to 5:30pm to óMeet and Greetô working parents who may not have had the opportunity to say hello as 
yet.  
 

Acting Assistant Principal Update 
To address the immediate need for an Assistant Principal at Eltham Primary School, an Expression of Interest 
was advertised internally for an Acting Assistant Principal until the end of Term 3.  Three staff members  
expressed an interest in the Acting Assistant Principal position. The position will be a job share position for 3 
days per week until the end of Term 3 to enable staff to gain experience in a Principal Class position. Each 
teacher will be released from their classroom responsibilities for one day per week to minimise classroom  
disruption. Helen Thickins will be Acting Assistant Principal on Mondays. Ms Thickins will be replaced in the 
classroom by Jennie Sullivan. Ashley Spagnol will be Acting Assistant Principal on Wednesdays. Mr Spagnol 
will be replaced in the classroom by Carole Robinson. Liz Barrett will be Acting Assistant Principal on  
Thursdays. Ms Barrett will be replaced by Carole Robinson. An Assistant Principal position has been  
advertised online with the successful applicant starting day one, Term 4.  

 
What to look out for in the coming weeks! 

§ A new look Newsletter.  

§ Chess Club starts Monday 3rd August. 2015 at lunch time in the Library. 

§ The Library will open at lunch time on Mondays starting 10th August, 2015.  

§ Ms Breretonôs classroomôs carpet is being replaced. 

§ An online forum for parent ideas. 
 

Mosaic Workshop for Parents  
Please see Ms Sue Balletta, our Art teacher, if you are interested in attending a mosaic workshop on Friday  
afternoons between 2:30pm to 3:30pm. Sue has some exciting ideas she is keen to have parent input into. 
When you go into the Art Room look out for the Learning Intentions in the Art room, colour coded for each 
grade. 
 

Parent Opinion Survey 
On Monday we sent home the Department of Education and Training Parent Opinion Survey to a computer  
generated random sample of parents. If you received a survey, please return to Tami in the office in the  
envelope provided.  
 

Healthy Minds  
We have been fortunate to secure the services of Allied Health Professionals called Healthy Minds. A  
psychologist who is experienced in working with children will work at Eltham Primary School on a weekly  
basis. If you have any concerns about your child which include anxiety, stress, behavioural difficulties or any 
other issues please talk to your childô s teacher or make an appointment to see me where we can give you 
more information about the service available to us.  
 
Once again I thank you for your support . 
 
Kindest regards, 
 
Lorraine Kennedy 
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GRADE NEWS:  

 

WHAT HAVE THE GRADE 1ôS BEEN LEARNING ABOUT? 
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GRADE NEWS:  

 

WHAT HAVE THE GRADE 1ôS BEEN LEARNING ABOUT? 



 Eltham Primary School Newsletter  

 4 

STUDENT LEADERSHIP NEWS:  

On the Monday the 27th of July we went to Rosanna Primary School for a school captainôs luncheon. There were three 
MPôs present; Mary Wooldridge, Richard Dalla-Riva and Bruce Atkinson who are all members of the Liberal Party. 
There were 18 other school captains from 9 other schools including Eltham College, Research and Our Ladies. 
 
The MPôs educated all of us about leadership and what leadership is. We sat down and talked to other schools about 
leadership whilst having lunch. After lunch the MPôs told us what it was like to be a politician and their everyday life as 
an MP. Overall it was a fun day and we had a lot of fun. 
 
Alec F and Olivia W  
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRIMARY CAPTAINôS LUNCHEON 

JEANS FOR GENES DAY - THURSDAY 6 AUGUST, 2015 

Jeans for Genes is a fundraising campaign for the Childrenôs Medical Research Institute. For 22 years, Aussie  
families, workplaces and communities have supported Jeans for Genes by wearing denim, selling merchandise, and 
raising funds to help raise money and awareness for research of childhood diseases.  
 
On Thursday 6th August, 2015 bring along a gold coin donation. Last year we raised $412. Itôs our job to wear as 
much denim as possible. The money raised will go to the Childrenôs Medical Research Institute, where our money will 
go towards research for the disease.  
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Zoe S 
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School News:  

 

Date      Event          Time  

Fri 31 July, 14 Aug, 28 Aug 2nd Hand Uniform (Residence)     9:15am to 9:45am  
Thurs 6 Aug    Jeans for Genes Day - Students to wear denim (gold coin donation)  

Fri 7 Aug    Grade 3 Excursion (Scienceworks) 
Wed 12 Aug    District Athletics 

Fri 14 Aug    Grade 4 Excursion (Old Melbourne Gaol and Old Treasury Building)   
Mon 17 Aug    Foundation Transition 2016 Storytime Session 1  9:00am to 10:00am  

     No Whole School Assembly 

Tues 18 Aug    Indonesian Day - Whole School Assembly   9:00am to 10:00am  
     Indonesian Music Concert (Foundation to Grade 2)  2:20pm to 1:20pm  

     Indonesian Music Concert (Grade 3 to Grade 6)  2:20pm to 3:20pm  
     Grade 5 Excursion (Edendale Farm) 

Sat 22 Aug    Skaterz Disco (Foundation to Grade 2)    5:30pm to 7:30pm  

     Skaterz Disco (Grade 3 to Grade 6)    7:00pm to 9:00pm  
Sat 22 Aug to Fri 28 Aug  Book Week - ñBooks Light Up Our Worldò 

Mon 24 Aug to Fri 28 Aug Grade 6 Camp (Phillip Island) 
Mon 24 Aug    Foundation Transition 2016 Storytime Session 2  9:00am to 10:00am  

Thurs 3 Sept   Fatherôs Day Stall 

Fri 4 Sept    Foundation Excursion - Melbourne Museum 
     Grade 6 ñAustralia As A Nationò Expo    9:00am 

FRI 18 SEPT    END OF TERM 3        2:30 PM FINISH  
MON 5 OCT    START OF TERM 4 

Tues 6 Oct    Division Athletics 
Wed 14 Oct    Regional Athletics 

Wed 14 Oct to Fri 16 Oct  Grade 4 Camp (Gundiwindi) 

MON 2 NOV    CURRICULUM DAY -  NO STUDENTS ATTEND SCHOOL THIS DAY  

INTERSCHOOL SPORT 

CALENDAR 

Friday 31 July, 2015 - EPS vs Eltham East PS 
Where:   Eltham Primary School 
Time:   Approximately 1:00pm 
 
Basketball - EPS  Softball - Bridge Street (Rugby Field) 
Volleyball - EPS  Rounders - Susan Street (Football Oval) 
Bat Tennis - EPS 
 
Pete Buszard 

BOOK FAIR 

Thank you to the Ladies who assisted with the Book Fair on Tuesday. Your assistance was greatly appreciated.  

We sold over $5000 worth of books and this equates to a commission of approximately $1000 for the school plus a 
stack of new books.  The back orders arrived promptly and have been distributed.  

 
Thank you for supporting the Eltham Primary Book Fair. 

Marion Harris 

PREMIERSô READING CHALLENGE 

Please note all books must be added to the website by Sunday 6 September, 2015.  No books will 
be verified after this date.  
 
Marion Harris 
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School News:  

 
 

 

Thank you to all the parents and students who have been collecting the stickers for the Wool-
worths Earn and Learn program for Eltham Primary School.     

 
Promotion ends on Tuesday 8 September, 2015. Thank you for your support.  
 

Stickers collected to date:  780 stickers 

WOOLWORTHôS EARN AND LEARN 

Hi from OSHC once again.  The children have been busy preparing some artwork to brighten our outdoor area as well as working 
on some planters made using recycled materials.  Due to the size of some of them these will be ongoing projects. We have kindly 
had a donation of an outdoor setting which we hope will be highly utilised during the warmer months.  Our tasty menu has included 
chow mein, garlic bread, mini quiches and lots of fresh fruit and vegetables. 
 
We will be practicing our emergency drills over the coming weeks and apologise if these cause you any delay upon collection of 
your child/ren. 
 
Thank you so much for the donations of towels and blankets for sick animals. We hope to have the Vet call in over the next couple 
of weeks so they can collect same and are still gratefully accepting donations up until that time.  We thank all the families that have 
sent along jars but our jam making sessions are now complete and as such we do not require any more jars.  We hope our families 
have enjoyed the children's efforts. 
 
Parents, we know that you are extremely busy people but if you have any ideas for activities that you would like to see us doing in 
OSHC, please don't forget to make a note of them and leave it in our family suggestion box (formerly our OSHC payment box  
located in the hall foyer). Likewise, if you have any feedback please feel free to fill out a Family Feedback Form or write us a quick 
note and leave it in the same box.  Why not email us? elthamprimaryoshc@gmail.com  Your input is most valued and assists us in 
planning activities/events for your children.  
 
Staff have completed CPR and Epipen updates ensuring that your children receive the best possible care whilst at the program. 
 
If you wish to make a booking please call 9431-2143. An answering machine is operational for your convenience. See you in OSHC 
soon. 
 
The OSHC Team 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

If you are going on an extended family holiday or your child is absent due to illness, etc, could you please make sure 
you complete these forms and return to the office.  These are located on our Website under ñQuick Linksò. 
 
Tami 

EXTENDED FAMILY LEAVE AND ABSENCE NOTES 

If your child is interested in attending Chess Ideas for Term 3, please register online.  There was an error in the first 
Chess Ideas permission form that was in last weekôs newsletter.  You now no longer need to return the permission 
form to the school. 
 
Tami 

CHESS IDEAS PERMISSION FORMS 

2015        2016 
Term 3:  13 July to 18 September   Term 1:  Thursday 28 January to 24 March 2016 
Term 4:  5 October to 18 December  Term 2:  11 April to 24 June 2016 

TERM DATES 

mailto:elthamprimaryoshc@gmail.com
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Community Notices:  

 

¢ƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŜƴŘƻǊǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ƻǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜǊ ƻǊ 
ƴƻǝŎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ bƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ ŀŎŎǳǊŀŎȅ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŜǊǝǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜƳΦ 


